Parish Report November 2017

Councillor

Andrew Stringer (Upper Gipping)

'Robin' Blacksmith Road Cotton, Stowmarket IP14 4QN

Motion to improve early years funding rejected by Council

At the meeting of Council on Thursday 19th October, our LDGI group supported a Labour motion which called on the Council to (1) lobby central government for more funding in Suffolk and (2) pass the full amount of funding received on to providers. Unfortunately, the Conservative majority refused to back the motion.

Since September 2017, working families are entitled to 30 hours of free childcare, whilst all families are entitled to 15 hours of free childcare. Suffolk is one of only 37 local authorities which this year had a reduction in early years funding, receiving a total of £31 987 186. This equates to £4.41 per hour. However, childcare providers receive a base rate of only £3.87 per hour, and many are struggling to run their businesses on this low rate.

The motion highlighted the difficulty faced by childcare providers across the county, and questioned why the Council did not pass through a higher rate of funding to providers. Councillor Gordon Jones (Cabinet Member for Children's Services, Education and Skills) stated that the Council only retains £2.1m, which is used to meet their statutory duties. He has yet to provide a full breakdown on how this money is spent.

Home to School Transport – workshops announced

In September, the LDGI Group successfully "called-in" the Cabinet's decision to go to consultation on changes to the Home to School Transport policy. We questioned the nature of the preconsultation period, and argued that more research needed to be done. The Scrutiny Committee agreed with us, and voted to refer the decision back to Cabinet for further consideration. It has not yet been announced when Cabinet will reconsider the proposals.

Suffolk County Council has announced that two workshops will be taking place next month, to further discuss the challenge and help develop proposals for Cabinet to consider. However, invitations will only be sent to 80 randomly selected representatives. If you have not been invited, and feel that you should be a part of these workshops, please contact schooltravel@suffolk.gov.uk.

School admissions consultation

Suffolk County Council is seeking views on its proposed admissions policy for the 2019/2020 school year. The consultation, which started on Monday 2 October, will run until Monday 13 November 2017.

There are proposals to make some minor changes to the admission arrangements and coordinated admissions scheme for schools in Suffolk for the 2019/2020 school year. The amendments relate to:

- The sibling criterion
- The definition of "ordinarily resident"
- The offer of a school place when preferences can't be met
- The procedure for dealing with late applications

To view the consultation documents and to have your say on the proposals, please visit www.suffolk.gov.uk/consultations.

The governing bodies of voluntary aided, foundation, free schools and academies are responsible for admissions to their schools. If you want to view the arrangements for these schools you should contact the school directly.

Suffolk Fostering Service launches first in a series of fostering recruitment campaigns

Suffolk County Council's Fostering Service will launch a series of campaigns over the coming months to encourage more Suffolk residents to become foster carers.

820 children currently live in care in Suffolk and there is an urgent need for more people to come forward to foster. The first campaign will focus on the need to recruit more foster carers for teenagers.

Suffolk Fostering Service will also be hosting pop-up events across Suffolk. In November, the events are:

- Saturday 11th November, 9.30am 12.30pm, Stowmarket Leisure Centre
- Saturday 11th November, 12.00pm 6.00pm University of Suffolk, Ipswich

More information can be found at: www.fosterandadopt.suffolk.gov.uk

Broadband Thorndon Phase 2

The other cabinet serving Thorndon (Occold P7) is awaiting a 240V mains electricity supply, which has to be provided by UK Power Networks, and we are waiting for UKPN to give us a date for when this work will be done.

If we get a date in the near future, there is a chance that P7 could be ready-for-service by the end of the year (ie Q3 17/18), but if the date from UKPN is further out, the cabinet is more likely to be ready-for-service in early 2018 (ie Q4 17/18). This is obviously later than originally planned (Q2 17/18), mostly due to the delay in getting the power connection. There are a number of delays with contracts with UKPN at the moment, the l.e.d streetlight conversions are now taking a lot longer than originally programmed. As soon as we get an accurate timing we will let you know.